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        Mt. Carmel Matters  

Mission  Statement  
 

 òAs Godõs light on the 
hill we worship,  

witness, make disciples 
for Jesus Christ and ex-

press his love to all  
people.ó 

From The Pastorõs Desk: Walking the òCaminoó Way for Lent 
   

 Maybe you have heard of one of the oldest Christian 
pilgrimages in the world called ñCamino de Santiagoò or ñThe 
Way of St. James.ò I learned about this from some clergy col-
leagues, (and later my cousin Rev. Joyce Detoni-Hill) who 
walked this 500 mile hike in about 30 days. All of them said their 
time on the ñCaminoò profoundly changed their lives. The Way of 
St. James was a Christian pilgrimage that began in the Middle 
Ages to retrace the route the pilgrims took from Jerusalem down 
through Spain to bury the remains of St. James the Apostle. 
Church history records that St. James was buried in the city of 
Santiago de Compostela.  ñThe Wayò can take one of dozens of 
pilgrimage routes to Santiago from Jerusalem, to Rome, through 
the Pyrenees in France or up from Southern Spain (Seville). Once you come to the end of 
the trail ï Santiago ï hikers receive a shell and certificate commemorating the pilgrimage. 
According to my cousin Joyce, there are thousands of ñCamino communitiesò around the world. 
 

 The common saying on the Camino is that ñyou hike your own hike.ò That simply means 
everyone who embarks on this journey comes from a different place, and a different experience. I 
have known friends who walked El Camino after a long battle with cancer, who had found them-
selves single again, or who were entering a new chapter in their vocational life. But the walk itself is 
far from a solitary one. Hikers find the joy in the journey that comes from meeting new pilgrims on the 
way. You donôt have to physically walk El Camino to have a meaningful encounter with Jesus. This 
year you are invited to walk on a spiritual journey through Lent in a worship series called òThe 
Way.ó  There are 6 Sundays in Lent  that lead up to Holy Week and Easter. Inspired by passages in 
the scriptures that talk about the journeys, roads and pathways of life, we will make our ñwayò to-
gether through this poignant season. It is a time where the Church takes an inward journey and re-
members the height and depth of Christôs love ï His suffering, death, and resurrection. We want to 
invite you to consider several paths on the Way to the Cross: 
 

¶ Feb. 13 (5:30pm-6:30pm) = A Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper will be hosted by our UM 

Men. Invite your family and friends to this community event as we are fed both in body and spirit! 

¶ Feb. 14 (6:30pm & 7:00pm) = A Reflective Ash Wednesday Service will be held in the Sanc-
tuary from 6:30pm-7:00pm. Then at 7:00pm we will be viewing a movie called ñThe Way.ò 

¶ Feb. 18,25, March 4, 11, 18, 25 (8:30am & 11am) = Join us for the Sunday Worship Series: 

òThe Way: Pilgrims on a Journey to the Cross.ò (*Palm Sunday is March 25/Easter is April 1!) 

¶ March 8-11 (Men) & March 15-18 (Women) = The Walk to Emmaus - a 72 hour retreat for 

adults sponsored by the Upper Room Discipleship Ministries will be held at Camp Maranatha 
(*Cost is $150. Deadline to register for this adult retreat weekend is Feb. 28th.) 

 

 As followers of Christ, we are all pilgrims on the journey.  We hope you begin this journey 
at the cross with us on Ash Wednesday which is on Valentineôs Day this year. I canôt think of a bet-
ter time to have ashes placed on our foreheads to remember how much God so loved the world!                                                                                                                                

     Pilgrims  On The Journey,     Pastor Mary 
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Rev. Joyce Detoni-Hill in 2016. 

ñAs you start to walk 
out on the way,  
the Way appears.ò 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Santiago_de_Compostela


1  Elizabeth White  

 Wes Gobble 

2 Elaine Blevins  

 Yvonne Spach 

 Mike Brown  

3 Justin Stiller  

6 Richard Walburn  

7 Wanda Gordon  

8 Edith Muriungi  

9 Anna Marie Frye  

11 Betty Carroll  

 Bill Garris  

 Michael Kimball  

 Randi Frye  

12 John Chucci  

13 Mildred Tise  

15 Kenny White  

16 Melba Sidden  

 Curtis Thomas  

 Birthdays 
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Doorsteppers  
Jan. 7  Harold & Linda  Miller 
Jan. 14  ñ 
Jan. 21  ñ 
Jan. 28  ñ 
  ñ 
Greeters  
Feb. 4    Don & Vickie Camp-
bell 
Feb. 11  ñ 
Feb. 18   Bob & Julie Fuquay 
Jan. 28 ñ     
 
Sound Person  
Feb. 4  Charlie Shore 
Feb. 11 Barry Newberry 
Feb. 18  Michael Culbreth 
Feb. 25 Charlie Shore 
  

18 Leigh McMeans  

19 Carolyn Setzer  

 Nishelle Caudill  

 Wanda Baity  

21 Brenda Walburn  

 Judy Newberry  

 Mary Miller  

23 Steven Ray Goforth  

27 Michael Spetz  

28 Jordan Jacobs 

Gifts Given to the Glory of God  

Doorsteppers/Greeters  

Offerings/General Fund  
In Memory of Robert Kaniela Lau Jr. 
 From: William & Nora Taylor 
In Memory of R.O. & Ezlee Harp 
 From: The Harp Family 
In Memory of Flora Moore 
 From: Patty Doyle 
Ice Maker  
A donation from the United 
  Methodist Menôs Club 

February  20, 2018ðItems for the 
newsletter may be sent via e-mail  
(mtcarmelum@aol.comðattention: 
newsletter). If you would like your 

newsletter e-mailed, please give the 
office a call  if you are interested.   

Happy New Year Partners (Mt. Carmel 
UMC), 
 As we embark upon the second se-
mester, the administration at Flat Rock 
Middle School would like to thank you 
for all you do for the students and staff.  
Our teachers are committed to provid-
ing excellent instruction to every stu-
dent everyday and your generous sup-
port is one means by which we can 
show them how much we appreciate 
their hard work.  We hope that 2018 
will be filled with lots of peace, joy and 
productivity.   
 Flat Rock School  

 Thank You 

W I N S T O N - S A L E M 
June 18, 1920 - Jan. 
15, 2018 Mrs. Flora 
E l i zabeth  B i l l ings 
Moore, 97, of Winston-
Salem, passed away on 
January 15, 2018, at 
Accordius Health of 
Clemmons. She was 

born on June 18, 1920, in Yadkin County, 
NC to Henry Winslow and Lilly Dalton Bill-
ings. Flora was a member of Mt. Carmel 
United Methodist Church, where she was a 
member for 71 years. She loved working in 
her flower garden, knitting, and sewing, but 
she also loved to cook for her family. She 
was especially noted for her fried apple 
pies. Her favorite music to listen to was 
gospel music. Most importantly she will be 
remembered as a loving wife, mother, and 
grandmother. In addition to her parents, 
she was preceded in death by her first hus-
band, Wiley James Spaugh; her second 
husband, Warren Moore; and her sons, 
Wilburn and Dwight Spaugh. She is sur-
vived by her three daughters, Diana 
Everidge, Mozelle Spaugh and Monya 
Ramsey, all of Winston-Salem; eight grand-
children; twelve great-grandchildren; and 
one sister, Frances Allgood. A funeral ser-
vice was conducted Friday, January 19, 
2018, at Westlawn Gardens of Memory 
Mausoleum Chapel with Pastor Doug Miller 
officiating.  

Obituaries  

 Meet our newest member Kathy 
Pilcher .  She joined on Sunday, De-
cember 3, 2017.    She came from 
Good Hope UMC. 

 Meet our New Member  

Fellowship Hall Reservations:  

  Start Saving those quar-
tersðBINGO is coming in 
March!  The Discipleship 
Class will sponsor Bingo 
Night on Saturday, March 
3 fro 5-7.  We will have a 
hot dog supper with all 
the fixinsô, by donation, 
and bingo at .25 a game.  
Mark your calendar and 
invite your friendsðwe'd 
love to see many of you 
there to join in the fun! 

Weather Policy Reminder  

* * I f  i n c l e m e n t 
weather hits Winston 
Salem and schools 
are closed on 
Wednesday Dinner 
Nights, dinner will be 

canceled.  **If inclement weather hits on 
a Sunday, closing and delays will be 
posted on WXII 12 and Fox 8.  If delayed 
there will be no 8:30 worship service, just 
the 11:00 service.   

 Please do not write in the dates on the 
bulletin board.  The dates that some of you 
have written in may  not be available.  
Please call the office (for now) to schedule 
your dates. 336-788-4183. 

The Salem College 
acapella choir called 
"Supertonix" will be 
our special enter-
tainment at Mt. Car-
mel United Method-
ist Church's Fellow-
ship Meal on 
Wednesday, 

Feb.21, 2018 at 5:30pm. The meal will be hosted 
by the Worship Team. Our own Christian Miller 
and Jerotich Yergon sing in the choir directed by 
Dr. Sonja Supulveda.    

Supertonix Acapella Choir Feb 21  



UM Menõs Ministry 

Our next meeting will be Sun-
day, February 4  at 7:00 am 
for breakfast. All men are 
invited.     

   Come join us for movie day on February 
1 in the Family Life Center at 10:00 am.  
We will be watching Branson, Missouri co-
median James Sibley in numerous skits 
that are family friendly (and hilarious).  Pop-
corn and drinks will be provided.  Weôll go 
to lunch after the show (place to be deter-
mined at the meeting).   
 On March  1st, Don and Diane Dull will 
be entertaining us and we will take them to 
lunch after the program.  Other programs 
are in the works.  If you have any sugges-
tions. 
 The next Day Apart Program will be on 
Thursday, February 15th when we will cele-
brate the beginning of Lent.  Clemmons 
UMC will host the event.  We will have 2 
mini workshops; 1ð to learn to sign a short 
hymn and 2ð to play a hymn with colored 
bells.   Please put this on your calendar!  
The time is 9:30-1:30 and will include  con-
tinental breakfast, catered lunch, door 
prizes, program with music by the Joy Sing-
ers and concluding with communion.  We 
will carpool from the church.  Sign up today 
if you want to go.  The cost is $10.00; 
deadline to sign-up is February 8, when we 
need to give the caterer a head count for 
lunch.  Diane Harmon, Chairperson 

Page 3 Volume 32 Number 9 

  Snowflakes! - The Carmel Kids Acad-
emy made snowflakes in January. They 
discovered that no two snowflakes are 
alike. Come and see the bulletin board 
in the downstairs hallway and get to 

know these unique children of God. 

Five Point Sr. Citizen's  

   Scouting for Food is 
a food collection 
event sponsored by 
Boy Scouts of Amer-
ica and Old Hickory 

Council.  Cub Scouts in Pack 728 and 
Boy Scouts in Troop 728 will go out into 
urn surrounding neighborhoods to col-
lect food donations the first two week-
ends in February.  The food that is do-
nated will be given to a local food bank 
that serves families in our own commu-
nity.  If you would like to donate non-
perishable food items, you may leave 
them in the collection box through Feb-
ruary 4.  

Carmel Kidz Need Games 

  The Carmel Kids Academy meet on Wednes-
days after school and are in need of brand new 
board games.  
Here is the list: Sorry, Trouble, Connect Four, 
Uno, Monopoly, Scrabble Junior, Candyland, 
Chutes and Ladders, Jenga, Bingo Deluxe. If you 
would like to donate one of the games on the list 
please contact Cathy Moore. Thank you. 

 Josh Berrier was the guest speaker at the 
United Methodist Menôs Breakfast in Janu-
ary.  He gave a wonderful testimony of how 
the Lord used Mount Carmel Bible study 
group and Pastor Mary to put him in touch 
with New Story United Methodist Church. 
This young adult is now a full time seminary 
student and looks forward to following his 
calling to be a minister.  We give thanks for 
the connectional church.  

Menõs Breakfast 

Carmel Kidz Activities  

  Museum DayðThe Carmel Kids Acad-
emy for introduced to some amazing 
African art. Ed Miller brought by these 
artifacts from an estate last Wednesday 
for the children to observe and enjoy. 
The art will be donated to Winston-
Salem State University. Thank you Ed-
gar Miller! 

 The Five Point Seniors started a new 
year with a bingo game on Thursday Janu-
ary 4th. Please join us every month on the 
1st Thursday at 10 a.m. for a fun-filled time 
with others. For more information contact 
Lynn or Diane Harmon. 

Scouting For Food  

The Children's Ministry Media Room upstairs in 
the education building is full of new resources for 
our children's Sunday School and Afterschool 
Ministries courtesy of the International Children's 
Ministry Conference that our pastor attended in 
January. Kids ministry volunteers, please feel free 
to use them. If you are not a volunteer but are 
interested in Children's Ministry, please contact 
Cathy Moore and she will help you get plugged in. 


